TAFT COLLEGE FOUNDATION

MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

June 25, 2014
The meeting of the Taft College Foundation Board of Directors was called to order at 1:32 p.m. by President Bob Hampton.  Directors present: Larry Buttke, Tony Cordova, Dr. David Cothrun, Robert Duchow, Penelope Fulton, Sheri Horn-Bunk, Dr. Loretta Lipscomb, Brock McMurray, John Miller, Larry Peahl, Ray Scott, and Don Zumbro.  Staff present - Shannon Jones.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
On a motion by Larry Peahl, seconded by Robert Duchow and unanimously carried, the minutes of the meeting of April 24, 2014 were approved.
FINANCIAL REPORT
Foundation CFO Brock McMurray distributed a comparative balance sheet from      May 31, 2013 and 2014 (copy attached to official minutes).  There is a significant improvement with the current assets of $1,876,437.14 compared to $1,503,734.23 at the same time in 2013.  Earnings from the investment account (in part) have provided the Foundation with operating cash.  Current assets include stocks and bonds in addition to a Bernard Osher account of $81,000 which provides 11 scholarships to TC students annually.  Total assets are $2,168,247.06.  The Foundation assets increased by $397,814.10 in 2014 compared to $74,684.13 from 2013.  On a motion by Don Zumbro, seconded by Robert Duchow and unanimously carried, the financial report was approved. 

INVESTMENT REPORT
Jason Cohen presented the investment report which was previously approved in the Finance Committee meeting.  He noted the portfolio is comprised of 0.86% Cash, 83.20% Fixed Income and 15.94% in Equities with the overall portfolio totaling $1,844,379.80.  Jason noted that since the inception of the account on February 3, 2011, the cumulative rate of return is 4.03%.  For the fiscal year 06/13/2013 to 06/24/2014, the portfolio has rate of return has increased to 6.06%.  In compliance with the Investment Policy established by the board, UBS is managing the assets conservatively.  Tony Cordova inquired regarding the process utilized to identify UBS as the investment manager.  Rob Duchow stated that an RFP (Request for Proposal) process was conducted, several financial management companies were interviewed and UBS was selected.   Brock and David Cothrun mentioned that they are very pleased with the account management.  On a motion by Ray Scott, seconded by Dr. Loretta Lipscomb and unanimously carried, the investment report was approved.

2014/15 FOUNDATION BUDGET
Brock presented the 2014/15 Foundation Budget (copy attached to official minutes).  All accounts and associated funding was reviewed.   Sheri highlighted the changes from the 
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budget of 2013/14 including the addition of a portion of her salary and benefit expenses.  Rob asked whether cutting the travel budget was appropriate or enough to cover the annual costs.  Sheri reported that the cut was due to the TIL capital campaign being discontinued.  Additionally, a car allowance of $300.00 per month was included this year for the Director.   On a motion by David Cothrun, seconded by Tony Cordova and unanimously carried, the 2014/15 Foundation budget totaling $100,980.00 was approved.
ELECTION OF NEW DIRECTORS
Two new board members are being proposed.  Sheri announced that Holly Arnold, External Relations Manager, is a great replacement for Susie Geiger, from Oxy of Elk Hills.  Sheri updated the Board that the second proposed new member, Kristen Dowd, Sr. Community Relations Representative with PG&E, has opted to postpone joining the Board for another year due to previous obligations.  On a motion by David Cothrun, seconded by Don Zumbro and unanimously carried, Holly Arnold was appointed to the Foundation Board, filling the seat vacated by Susie Geiger.  

APPROVAL OF BOARD MEMBER TERMS
Members of the Board of Directors serve three year terms and the following individuals are being proposed for renewal of another three-year term (expiring June 2017):  



Adam Alvidrez

Jan Ashley

Carole Cohen




Tony Cordova

Rob Duchow

Nick Ortiz




Neil Sawyer



On a motion by David Cothrun, seconded by Don Zumbro and unanimously carried, the proposed renewals (listed above) were approved. 
REPORT OF THE FOUNDATION DIRECTOR
a) Update on Foundation Committees:
Sheri distributed a handout listing the members serving on the following commitees:  Executive Committee; Finance Committee; Grant Request/Review Committee; Funds Development Committee; and Board Development Committee.  Rob Duchow was left off the Executive Committee list and will be added.  The Finance Committee meets immediately before every Foundation Board meeting.  Shannon will take the lead on the internal giving campaign that will assist the Grant Committee, and the Funds Development and Board Development committees will initiate their work as well.
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b) Highlights of this Year in Fundraising
Sheri reviewed went over some of the larger donations from the year including: Synagro - $25,000; Chevron STEM - $100,000; Harry Wilson/Opal Smith -$104,000; Wells Fargo - $10,000 (K-12 Outreach); Oxy - $18,500 (STEM/Energy Technology), TIL Capital Campaign - $90,000, West Kern Petroleum Summit - $100,000; Casino Night - $109,000; and the Al Baldock Golf Tournament -$30,000.  
Chevron is providing a Social Responsibility grant that will pair three traditional students and three TIL students that will work together at the Goodwill store in Taft.  Each will work 20 hours a week at $13.20 per hour while completing a Retail Certificate Program.
Alan White of Vintage Petroleum has relocated to the Middle East and Jeff Ross has retired, both of whom were integral in the success of the previous TIL Casino Nights.  Therefore, the decision has been made not to undertake the event this fall.  However, Shannon is sending out donation requests for the TIL Program for a “Virtual Casino” and will work on creating a new event for 2015.

Last year, income for the Foundation was $871,096.23 in restricted and unrestricted funds compared to $495,980.87 in 2012-13.  Sheri noted that there is not a loss or lack of potential donors and sponsors, but that it will take time to foster these relationships without White and Ross.  


c)
Events Update:

1) Rib-Eye Cougar Cook Out - October 16, 2014 (Taft College) It was noted to be Don’s 80th birthday!  The event will take place from 5:00 - 8:30 p.m. 
2) TCFPP - President’s Luncheon - August 14, 2014 (Stockdale Country Club) Sheri mentioned this will be the first event for the Taft College Foundation Petroleum Partners.  Dena will present an economic report and Sheri is working on engaging a speaker on workforce development -- possibly Community College Chancellor Bryce Harris


3)
TCFPP – Roundtable - November 13, 2014 (Cougar Room).  Sheri noted that Jim Teague from E&B Resources Global is scheduled to speak at the 2nd Roundtable.
FUNDING REQUESTS
a) Sports Uniforms:   Kanoe Bandy, TC Athletic Director submitted a request on June 10, 2014 for $28,800 for new uniforms for the athletic department.  With 
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the exception of women’s soccer, uniforms haven’t been purchased recently.  Brock stated the amount should not exceed $25,800, taking out the cost of $3,000 for the women’s soccer uniforms were already purchased.  If additional funding is required, they may request it at a later date.

On a motion by David Cothrun, seconded by Robert Duchow and unanimously carried, the fund request of $25,800 for the Athletic department was approved.
REPORT OF THE SUPERINTENDENT/PRESIDENT 
In the absence of Dr. Dena Maloney, Superintendent/President, Brock presented a brief report.  Brock reported that the TIL Graduation is scheduled for Friday, June 27th, at 9:00 a.m. and on Sunday, June 29th, a Community Whiffle Ball Tournament is scheduled to be held at Oil Field.  Summer session enrollment for the College is steady with a headcount of 2,100 compared to 1,850 last year.  Brock mentioned the 2014-15 State budget has been was passed.  It is more favorable for community colleges than those in the recent past; however, most new funding is earmarked for special programs.  
Brock added that the state legislature has passed a bill that will provide a pilot program for community colleges to offer bachelor’s degrees in limited subjects.  Those colleges that are interested in participating will be required to apply for the program.
Sheri distributed copies of “A Sharp Piece of Awesome” which is a collection of short stories and poems published by Taft College creative writing students as a thank you to the Board.
ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 2:40 p.m.  
Next meeting is August 27, 2014.
Respectfully Submitted:

Shelley Klein, Secretary
